
Lewis & Clark Conference Meeting 

September 13, 2017 – 4:30p.m. 

Geno’s Steak house 

121 West 1st Street 

Wayne, NE 

 

The Lewis & Clark Conference Administrator’s Meeting was held September 13, 2017 at 4:35 p.m. at Geno’s in 

Wayne.  President, Pattee called the meeting to order at 4:30p.m.  The following schools represented were:  Allen, 

Bloomfield, Creighton, Emerson-Hubbard, Hartington-Newcastle, Homer, L-C-C, Osmond, Plainview, Ponca, 

Randolph, Wakefield, Wausa, Walthill, Winnebago, Winside and Wynot.  Absent: No one absent 

 

Randolph made a motion to approve the agenda and Winside seconded the motion. Motion approved: 17-0. 

 

Walthill made a motion to approve the April 12, 2017 minutes and Wynot seconded the motion.  Motion approved: 

17-0 
 

Creighton, made a motion to approve the financial report submitted by Dan Fehringer and seconded by 

Bloomfield.  Motion approved: 17-0.  The Treasurer’s report has a balance of $57,648.47 as of 9-13-2017.   

 

President Pattee lead a discussion on the conference volleyball tournament format as coaches would like to see a 

change.  Bob Hayes, shared tournament format suggestions.  It was decided that the tournament directors would 

meet with the volleyball coaches at the all-conference selection meeting to share their ideas and listen to ideas 

coaches may have.  They will prepare a proposal for the November meeting. 

 

President Pattee, lead a discussion on changing the format of the conference boys and girls basketball tournament.  

It was decided to leave the tournament as is.  Administrators agreed it was a successful and well attended 

tournament. 

 

Speech coaches and directors would like to change the speech dates of the speech competition from Tuesday of 

week 20 to Monday, of week 22 following the girl’s state basketball tournament.  They are recommending that this 

would start in the 2018-2019 school year.  Brad Hoesing will have a formal proposal ready for the November 

administrative meeting. 

 

There was discussion and decided that the all-conference basketball selection meeting would be held via a zoom 

session rather than coaches going to a central site.  The selection process would follow the same procedure as 

outlined in the conference constitution.  Jeff Messerschmidt, volunteered to host the zoom session for the coaches.   

 

Volleyball tournament directors, Bob Hayes and Ted Stubbs, reminded everyone the seeding for the tournament 

will take place the Monday of the week of the tournament.   

 

Bob Hayes, Ponca reported that the academic is set a ready to go.   

 

Kirk Hamm, Bloomdifeld reported the Cross Country meet is set and ready to go for October 6th at the Rolling 

Hills Country Club in Wausa.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:35p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,  
Kristie Hayes – Lewis and Clark Conference Secretary 

 

The next Administrators meeting will be held November 29, 2017 at 4:30p.m. 


